CUMBERLAND VALLEY MARCHING BAND BOOSTERS General Board Meeting

Monday, November 9, 2015

7:45 p.m. Band Room

AGENDA

Meeting Minutes: The minutes from October were approved. Motion to approve – Janet

Richey; Second – Cheryl Flaherty

Treasurer's Report: Bob Flaherty

August

1. Incoming - \$52,000.00

- 2. Expenses \$19,500.00, included grocery cards and Brooks graphics
- 3. Pending expenses \$37,000.00
- 4. YTD- Approximately \$5000.00 profit will have better figures in December
- 5. Echoes in the Valley
 - a. About \$19,000.00 made
 - b. Expenses to date \$8,500.00
- 6. Fry Wagon
 - a. Gross income \$17,300.00
 - b. Expenses \$5000.00, which includes most of the expenses
- 7. Carrabbas fundraiser we have not received the check yet.
- 8. Student account balances does not include the amounts from the sub sales or Pellmans orders.

Director's Report: Dave Porter was unable to attend the meeting

President's Report: Andrew Rucker

- 1. Andrew asked if everyone received Mr. Porter's email regarding the props. Any help would be appreciated.
- 2. Championships We will be performing around 7:15, as we are the first band in our division to perform.
- 3. Playoffs Concession help is needed for this Friday's playoff game against Red Lion.

Fundraising Report:

- 1. Butter Braids
 - a. Orders are due on 12/1/15 and delivery will be at the December meeting.
 - b. The butter braids are \$13.00/each and \$4.00 will go to the student' accounts.
- 2. The subs are being delivered on 11/11/15 and will be available for pick up from 3-6 pm
- 3. The Pellmans orders come in on 11/15/15
- 4. The money from the Yankee candle orders are not showing in the student accounts. Shelly Maffee will get the information.
- 5. Chili's Fundraiser 11/18/15

Open Discussion

- 1. The cookbook has been submitted and Maria Einolf will send out additional information about ordering.
- 2. Election Committee results the current candidates are:

- a. President Selena Culwell
- b. 1st Vice President Donna Sweger
- c. 2nd Vice President Bob Flaherty
- d. Treasurer currently no candidates have volunteered. If interested, please contact Karla Brenneman or one of the current board members
- e. Assistant Treasurer Marybeth Anderson
- f. Corresponding Secretary Janet Richey
- g. Recording Secretary Michele Riedy
- 3. Election voting will be at the December meeting. A question was asked if the parents of Seniors are allowed to vote. Yes, all members are allowed to vote.
- 4. Senior Night went well.
- 5. If interested in contributing food or assisting with the Smorgasboard/food bash on Saturday prior to Championships, please sign up at Time to Sign Up
- 6. Thank you to Tanya Baker for organizing Feed the Band this season. She will type up a helpful hints document to assist whoever takes over this job next year.
- 7. Thank you to Bob Anderson and everyone who helped with the fry wagon this year.

Motion to adjourn: Eric DeWalt

Next Executive Board Meeting:December 7, 2015 @ 6:00 p.m.CV Band RoomNext General Board Meeting:December 14, 2015 @ 7:45 pmCV Band Room